
Waterford City RFC 

Club Notes 21/12/2015 

Under 18’s - Waterford City 29 v Fermoy 0 

Our under 18 squad started phase 2 of their league with a home win on Saturday last. In wet 

& windy conditions the City pack laid the foundations for this win with a rock solid set piece, 

hard ball carrying & brilliant rucking. 

Outside the forwards our backs showed exceptional handling skills to create try scoring 

opportunities. We had the bonus point wrapped up by half time with tries from Glen Taylor, 

Cian Lally, Lorcan Lynch & David Jarmolovicious. In the second half playing into the wind 

& up the hill we added a further try from Matthew Garvey. This was a strong team 

performance from an improving side. 

Team - Dylan Kelly, Michael McKinley, Killian Power, Ian Kelly, Andrew White, Glen 

Taylor, David Jarmolovicious, Matthew Garvey, Zac Keating, Lorcan Lynch, Cian Lally, 

Ciaran Holloway, Noah Mellors, Mohamed Mejrisi, Gavin Maher 

 

Under 16’s Pan Munster Cup - Newcastle West 36 v Waterford City 14 

City started the game very well, but could not build enough phases to worry a solid 

Newcastle West defence. When Newcastle West got in to the City half they made the 

pressure count and scored two tries to lead 10-0. City finally got on the score sheet when 

Sean Walsh touched down, conversion by David Glynn. Newcastle West replied with another 

try and conversion to leave the half time score 17 – 7 to Newcastle West.  Newcastle played 

the conditions much the better in the second half, kicking for the corners and keeping the ball 

with a solid driving maul. Newcastle went on to score another three tries and city scored one 

of their own, through David White, converted by David Glynn. On the whole City made to 

many mistakes and wrong decisions against a strong, well organised Newcastle West side. A 

massive thank you to all the parents and supporter to travelled to the game.  

 

 



Mini’s Rugby 

Waterford City RFC minis had their last training session of 2015 today with a shortened run-

out followed by the annual Christmas party. As usual, the man in red was on hand to dispense 

the selection boxes to the hungry masses! There was a good turnout from parents as well as 

younger and older brothers and sisters. The club calendar was on sale as well as places on the 

upcoming trip to the Stade match in Thomond Park in January demand for which was strong. 

Remaining tickets will be on sale at the January 10th training session at €20 each which 

includes transport to and from the game.  

Finally, the club would like to wish all our minis players and their parents as well as their 

dedicated coaches’ Season's Greetings and all the best for 2016.  

 

Club Calendar 

The 2016 club calendar is now on sale. The calendars can be purchased from any member of 

the committee or through the Facebook page. Calendars are €6 or two for €10. 

 

Waterford City Rugby club would like to wish all its members and supporters a Happy 

Christmas and a prosperous New Year. See you all in Kilbarry in 2016!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Santa visits the Club 

 


